
  
 
Vermont Department of Environmental Conservation Agency of Natural Resources 
Commissioner's Office 
One National Life Drive, Main 2 [phone] 802-828-1556 
Montpelier, VT 05620-3520 [fax] 802-828-1551 
 
 
To:  Representative Janet Ancel, Chair, House Ways and Means Committee  
    
From:  David Mears, Commissioner, Department of Environmental Conservation  

Date:  January 22, 2015 

Re:  Department of Environmental Conservation SFY16 Fee Proposal 
 

 
The Department fee proposal is outlined below in accordance with the fee spreadsheet you received from 
the Department of Finance and Management on January 15, 2015.  The fee increases in this year’s fee bill 
include two categories of fees: 

 

(1)  General Program Support:  This category of fees, totaling $920,605, were developed to ensure 
effective service to Vermonters and to satisfy state and federal statutory obligations through support 
of our existing programs, while reducing our Department’s reliance on general funds.  
  

(2) Clean Water Initiative:  Our fee bill also includes a proposal, totaling $1,540,806 to fund the 
Department’s share of the responsibilities for implementing the state’s Clean Water Initiative, 
including Lake Champlain restoration efforts. 

 

PART 1:  GENERAL PROGRAM SUPPORT FEES 

UNDERGROUND INJECTION CONTROL (UIC) 
 

Program Description 
The Department regulates businesses and industrial activities that inject non-sewage process water from 
their operations into groundwater.  This activity, which is regulated by the Underground Injection Control 
(UIC) Program, can pose a serious threat to groundwater water quality and drinking water sources in 
Vermont.  In October 2014, as directed by the Legislature, and to reflect existing requirements under federal 
and state law, the Department adopted amended UIC regulations which include major structural changes to 
how we regulate these discharges.  The primary purpose of revisions to the fee structure is to bring the fees 
into alignment with new regulations.  
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Underground Injection Control (UIC) - Application Fees (Rows 107-114) 
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The current application fees are based on the 1984 rules.  The application fee includes a base, 
per gallon fee of $0.06/gallon with a minimum application fee of $400.  Application fees are 
paid at the time of initial application or when a major modification occurs.  There is no review 
fee associated with renewals, transfers or minor amendments. 

The new rules and our proposed fee structure include a risk based system for assessing fees 
for these types of projects.  The new fee structure takes into consideration:  (1) the project’s 
complexity; (2) the anticipated staff time required to review the application and to issue the 
permit; and (3) the proposed risk to groundwater.  Increased risk sites will pay higher fees.  
This will be accomplished by breaking the fees into two categories dependent on whether or 
not the discharge meets groundwater quality standards at the point of discharge or under the 
ground surface.   For sites that meet standards at the point of discharge (low risk) the 
proposed application fee is $500 and $0.10 per gallon for each gallon per day over 2,000.  For 
sites that do not meet groundwater standards at the point of discharge, but meet 
groundwater standards at points of compliance in groundwater, typically at property lines, 
(medium risk), the proposed application fee is $1,500 and $0.20 per gallon for each gallon per 
day over 2,000.   

Although, this is a federally delegated program, federal funds and current fees do not cover 
the entire cost of the program.  New revenue generated by this fee change will be used to 
support UIC program staff.   

 
 
 
Underground Injection Control (UIC) - Operating Fees (Rows 135-140) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The current operating fees are based on the 1984 rules.  All sites are currently charged the 
same annual operating fee of $0.013 per gallon, with a minimum fee of $250. 

The proposed operating fee is $500 and $0.02 per gallon of each gallon over 2,000 (low risk).  
For sites that do not meet standards at the point of discharge, but meet groundwater 
standards at the point of compliance, typically property lines (medium risk), the proposed 
operating fee is $1,500 and $0.03 per gallon for each gallon over 2,000.  

Although, this is a federally delegated program, federal funds and current fees do not cover 
the entire cost of the program.  New revenue generated by this fee change, will be used to 
support UIC program staff.   
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POTABLE WATER SUPPLY AND WASTEWATER PROGRAM 

Program Description 
Approximately 55 percent of Vermont’s population uses land based systems to treat sewage from their 
homes, businesses and schools.  Improper management of sewage can lead to significant health risks and 
harm to ecosystems.  The Department oversees the Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Program which 
requires permitting of: any land based disposal system of less than 6,500 gallons per day; connections and  
extensions to sanitary sewer mains and public water supplies of any size; and installation  of small non-
public drinking water supplies.  The program processes approximately 2,500 permit applications per year 
and is administered through our regional offices in Barre, Essex, St. Johnsbury, Rutland and Springfield.   
 

Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Program – Application Fees (Rows 141 – 145) 

Fee Description and Explanation  
This is a one-time application fee charged during initial permitting, or if the initial project 
requires an amendment.  Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Permits run with the land 
and landowners do not pay ongoing operating or renewal fees.   

Application fees are broken out into five categories depending on size of design flow and are 
assessed at the initial undertaking of a project. Fee increases are proposed below to maintain  
current levels of service while reducing the Program’s current reliance on general funds to 
administer the cost of this program.   
   

1. The smallest projects (< 560 gallons/day (gpd)), such as single family homes, fees are 
proposed to increase from $245 to $306.  

2. Medium sized projects (>560 gpd to 2,000 gpd), such as small businesses, schools and 
apartment buildings, fees are proposed to increase from $580 to $870.   

3. Residential subdivisions, commercial developments, and large businesses (> 2,000 gpd 
to 6,500 gpd) fees are proposed to increase from $2,000 to $3,000. 

4. Extensions or connections to municipal sewer and water mains (>6,500 gpd to 10,000 
gpd) fees are proposed to increase from $5,000 to $7,500.  

5.  Sub-divisions and large scale commercial development (>10,000 gpd) are proposed to 
increase from $9,500 to $13,500.  

 

Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Program - Minor Amendments  (Row 146) 

Fee Description and Explanation  
Minor amendments to a Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Permit include clerical or 
administrative changes.  The fee for a minor amendment is currently $100 and will be 
increased to $150 under this proposal.  It is estimated that the Department processes 
approximately 160 minor amendments per year.  Fee increases are proposed below to 
maintain current levels of service while reducing the Program’s current reliance on general 
funds to administer the cost of this program.   
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Potable Water Supply and Wastewater Program - Minor Projects (Rows 147-150) 

Fee Description and Explanation  
The fee for a minor project permit is currently $180.  Under this proposal, it will increase to 
$270.  Businesses, developers and individual homeowners will be impacted by these fees.  It is 
estimated that we process approximately 180 minor project permits per year.  One example is 
a restaurant that proposed to increase the volume of their wastewater (sewage) flows to a 
municipal system.   
 
In addition, several fee line items have been deleted because they will now be captured 
under the minor projects fee.   
 

 
DRINKING WATER PROGRAM 

Program Description 
The Drinking Water Program ensures that our citizens have access to clean and safe drinking water.   Health 
issues that can be linked to contaminated drinking water include gastrointestinal illness, neurological 
impairment, chronic diseases, and increased risk of cancer.  The program achieves its goals by ensuring that 
water systems are:(1) providing tools and oversight to ensure our water supply sources are protected from 
contamination (2) providing a sufficient amount of water to their users; (3) permitting and inspecting water 
systems, expansions and changes in treatment techniques; and (4) ensuring compliance with state and 
federal regulations through regular water quality monitoring and reporting. Seventy two percent of 
Vermonters are provided drinking water through public community water systems.  There are approximately 
420 of these systems in the state; they include municipal water systems, mobile home parks, and private 
residential communities such as a condominium complex.  The program also regulates non-transient non-
community water systems which include over 240 schools and businesses that provide drinking water 
through their own water source.  Lastly, the program regulates approximately 700 transient non-community 
water systems which include restaurants, summer camps, campgrounds and motels that have their own 
source of drinking water, many serving the tourist industry. 

Drinking water construction permits review the construction of new public drinking water systems and line 
extensions for existing systems, operational modifications such as new storage tanks, pumping stations, and 
treatment changes. 

Public Community Water System - Construction Fees (Row 151-154) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The current fee for all construction projects is a base rate of $375, with a $0.0055 per gallon 
surcharge.  These revenues are used to support program engineering staff to provide 
technical review and permitting of these projects.  Many projects do not involve increases in 
design flow (e.g. they are operational changes or line extensions), and therefore pay only the 
minimum fee.   
 
Our proposal is to change to a flat fee per construction project structure, tiered to reflect the 
amount of time technical staff needs to adequately review projects.  The proposed 
construction permit flat fee is $900 for community and non-transient non-community 
(municipalities, businesses, schools), and $500 for transient non-community (restaurants, 
motels, campgrounds).    
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Public Community Water Systems - Construction Permits Exemption Removal with DWSRF Loan 
Funding – (Row 220) 

 

Fee Description and Explanation 
 
The Department administers the federal Safe Drinking Water Act and state laws regulating 
drinking water quality and quantity, effectively protecting human health and the 
environment. DEC also administers the Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund (DWSRF) 
Program by which DEC provides low and negative interest loans to community drinking water 
systems for infrastructure improvements.  Drinking water construction permits are required 
for these projects and ensure the review of the construction of new public drinking water 
systems and line extensions that are a part of those systems meet the required construction 
standards.  

Currently, drinking water construction projects that are funded by the DWSRF are not 
required to pay a construction permit fee.  Our proposal is to remove this exemption, 
ensuring that all projects, including municipal water systems, pay the $900 flat fee to obtain a 
construction permit.  This fee would be included as part of the total amount of the loan from 
the DWSRF program.  The additional fee revenue would be used to cover the cost of the 
technical and engineering review of the proposed system prior to its construction.  

 

Public Community Water System - Operating Fees (Row 156) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
All public water systems are currently subject to annual operating fees.  These fees support all 
aspects of operation, compliance and engineering activities of the drinking water program.  
Community water systems currently pay a per gallon fee of $0.0439 per 1,000 gallons.    
 
Our proposal is to increase annual operating fees for community water systems to $.0500 per 
1,000 gallons.   

 

 
Transient Non-Community Operating Fees (Row 155) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
All public water systems are currently subject to annual operating fees.  These fees support all 
aspects of operation, compliance and engineering activities of the drinking water program.  
Transient non-community water systems currently pay annual operating fees of $50.   
 
Our proposal is to increase annual operating fees for transient non-community water systems 
to $100. 
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Transient Non-Community Water System - Operator Certification Fees (Row 157) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The current fee for operator certification is $45 per year. This fee supports DEC’s operator 
certification and training program as well as services for transient non-community water 
systems operators.  Out of the 700 transient non-community water systems, there are 
approximately 200 that are currently exempt from the operator certification fee. 

This fee proposal seeks to remove the exemption for those drinking water system operators 
who are also owners of the water system, resulting in all water system operators under this 
category paying the same fee.   

 
 
 

WASTE MANAGEMENT & PREVENTION 
 
Program Description 
People who haul trash, recycling and biosolids from septic tanks for commercial purposes are required to 
follow rules and regulations for hauling.  The program is administered by DEC’s Solid Waste Management 
program to ensure proper handling and disposal of various non-hazardous waste streams.  The program 
includes background checks, compliance and administration of the program. 
 

Solid Waste Hauler Fees (Rows 158-161) 
 

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
The current fee for all vehicles is $50 per year, with a large tractor trailer trucks paying the 
same fee as a half-ton pick-up truck.  The Department’s proposal includes a graduated fee for 
solid waste hauler permits based on vehicle size.  For example, two axle vehicles, such as pick-
up trucks and dump trucks, will continue to pay $50 per year.  Three or four axle vehicles, 
such as large dump trucks and packer trucks will pay $75 per year.   Vehicles with more than 
four axles, including tractor trailer trucks and tandem tractor trailer trucks, will pay $100 per 
year. The fee structure was developed to make the fees more equitable, so that a small 
hauler does not pay the same fee as a large hauler with a much bigger payload and potential 
risk to the environment through improper handling of material or illegal dumping. 

 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL ASSISTANCE OFFICE 
Program Description 
A number of facilities throughout the state use toxic substances as part of their manufacturing processes.  
Although the Department oversees that these materials are properly handled, treated and disposed, the 
ideal solution for hazardous waste management is to prevent waste from being generated in the first place.  
The Pollution Prevention Program is designed to help companies proactively reduce hazardous waste 
generation and the use of toxic substances using a structured planning process.     
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Pollution Prevention Plan Fees (Rows 202-207) 

 
Fee description and explanation 
Facilities are currently assessed fees on each toxic chemical used or hazardous waste generated with 
a series of caps for different users and/or generators.  Fees are charged based on both by the type 
and quantity of toxic and/or hazardous substances used at a facility.  Currently facilities pay a fee of 
$350 for each hazardous waste stream and/or the type of toxic chemical used.  Each facility that uses 
toxic chemicals or generates hazardous waste above 2,640 pounds per year is required to have a 
pollution prevention plan. 
 
Class A generators (2,200 lbs or > per month) are currently capped at $1,750 per plan, and $3,500 if 
they are also large users.  Class B generators (> than 220 lbs but < 2,200 lbs per month) are currently 
capped at $350 per plan and $1,050 if they are also large users.  If a facility is strictly a large user they 
are currently capped at $1,750.  A large user is a manufacturing facility with more than 10 employees 
that uses or produces large quantities of toxic substances.  Under this proposal, all fees associated 
with review of pollution prevention planning will be increased 14 percent, which will raise 
approximately $8,400 in additional revenue.  The new fees are as follows: 
 
Fee description     Per unit  Proposed Fee 
Toxic chemical identified    chemical  $400 
Hazardous waste stream identified   waste stream  $400 
Class A Generator (2,200 lbs or > per month)  cap per facility  plan $2,000 
Class B Generator (>220 lbs but <2,200 lbs per month) cap per facility  plan $400 
Large User      cap per facility  plan $2,000 
Class A generators that are large users  cap per facility  plan $4,000 
Class B generators that are large users  cap per facility  plan $1,200 
 
The fees are used for program administration, including the review of plans and annual progress 
reports as well as assistance with preparation of both and identification of reduction opportunities.   

 

AIR QUALITY AND CLIMATE 

Program Description 
Under the Clean Air Act, DEC regulates emissions of traditional air pollutants and hazardous air 
contaminants to ensure public health is protected.  Examples of facilities regulated include large fuel 
combustion sources, spray coating operations, hot mix asphalt plants, wood processing plants, and rock 
crushing plants.  All facilities regulated under this program are required to register with the Department so 
we can track the types of facilities and associated emissions.  In addition, to the registration program, some 
facilities emit hazardous air contaminants, which are known or suspected to have an impact on human 
health.  These facilities pay either a Hazardous Air Contaminant (HAC) emissions fee and/or a Hazardous Air 
Contaminant Fuel surcharge.   
 
Fees are assessed on the facilities based on the quantity and toxicity of their emissions in order to help cover 
the costs of delivering services administering the registration program as well as the other costs associated 
with regulation of the facilities including permitting, compliance, planning and monitoring activities.  
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Annual Air Registration Base Fee (Rows 76-78) 

Fee Description and Explanation: 
Our proposal maintains the current base fee structure for large sources (10 tons/year) of 
$1,500 per year. Under this proposal, we would now also assess a registration base fee on 
medium and small sources. Medium air pollution sources (5-10 tons/year), like hot mix 
asphalt plants and rock crushing operations, currently register and do not pay a base fee.  
Small sources (less than 5 tons/year), like crematories and concrete batch plants, while 
already subject to regulatory oversight, do not currently register or pay any fee.  

 
There are currently 90 large facilities paying $1,500 annually, which will see no increase in 
their fees. There are an estimated 50 medium facilities, which we propose to charge a base 
fee of $1,000, and an estimated 40 small facilities, which we propose to charge a base fee 
$500.    

 

Hazardous Air Contaminant(HAC) Fee Simplification (Rows 195-201): 
 

Fee Description and Explanation  
In addition to the fees described in the base registration fee proposal, we also assess fees on 
facilities for the toxicity of their emissions.  Currently facilities pay a fee for each pound of 
hazardous air contaminants emitted with those contaminants broken into one of five 
categories based on toxicity.  We are proposing to reduce the number of categories from five 
to three, consistent with the three categories we currently use for other regulation of these 
contaminants.  The categories would be (1) contaminants known or suspected to cause 
cancer, $0.95 per pound emitted, (2) contaminants that cause chronic health effects, $0.04 
per pound emitted, and (3) contaminants that cause short term irritant health effects, $0.02 
per pound emitted.  This fee recalibration will raise approximately $15,000 in revenue which 
is spread over approximately 84 facilities. 

 
Hazardous Air Contaminant(HAC) Fuel Fee (Rows 187-194):   
 

Fee Description and Explanation  
Currently air pollution sources pay a fee based on hazardous air contaminant emissions from 
fuel combustion.  Under a companion fee proposal discussed above (Rows 195-201), the 
relative toxicity of each hazardous air contaminant was re-evaluated and placed in one of 
three bins.  The primary purpose of the proposed revision to the fuel combustion surcharges 
is to ensure consistency with the revised fees below based on the re-evaluated toxicity and 
updated estimates of hazardous air contaminant emissions from various fuels based on 
current science.  Overall revenues generated from fuel charges will increase from the current 
$55,000 to a new total of approximately $94,000, spread over approximately 135 facilities 
that currently pay these fees.   
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DAM SAFETY PROGRAM 

Program Description 

Dams play an important role in environmental management.  They serve a number of purposes ranging from 
flood storage and protection for our land and communities, providing high quality drinking water sources, 
and creating and maintaining habitat for a natural communities.  There are 440 dams in the state of 
Vermont subject to regulation by the Department’s Dam Safety Program.   Authorization to construct a dam 
is required for the construction, enlarging, raising, lowering, remodeling, reconstruction, of any dam 
structure designed to hold more than 500,000 cubic feet of water. 

 

Application for Authorization to Construct or Alter a Dam Fees (Rows 172-173) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The current application fee is 0.525 percent of construction cost with a minimum fee of $200.  
The proposal is to raise the fee to 1.0 percent of construction cost with a minimum fee of 
$1,000 to help defray the cost of application notice, review, and order issuance.  

Owners of dams capable of impounding more than 500,000 cubic feet will be impacted by this 
fee increase. It is estimated that approximately six projects per year fall into this category.  

Administrative and technical reviews are intensive and time consuming.  The proposed 
project must conform to technical dam safety standards as well as current environmental 
standards to provide for public safety and environmental protection.   

 

Dam Annual Registration Fee (Rows 174-176) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The Dam Safety program conducts inspections to assess the condition of dams.   

The proposal includes new annual registration fees for dams as follows: 
 
Hazard Class:   Proposed Fee:  Target Inspection Frequency: 
Low Hazard Dam:  $200/year  At least once every 5 years 
Significant Hazard Dam: $350/year  At least once every 3 years 
High Hazard Dam:  $1000/year  Every year 
 

Currently dam owners do not pay annual fees.  This new registration fee is intended to 
generate revenue to ensure we have sufficient resources to perform these inspections 
without the need for additional General Funds. 

Inspections determine the condition of each dam with poor being the lowest rating.  More 
than a quarter of the significant and low hazard dams are in poor condition.   About half of 
the low hazard dams have not been inspected in the last decade and in some cases have 
become higher hazard dams due to greater dangers in the event of a dam failure such as 
recent development down-river of the dam. 
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PART 2:  CLEAN WATER FEES 

 
Surface Water Pollution Discharge Administrative Processing Fee (Rows 79-81)  
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Throughout the State of Vermont, surface waters are threatened by discharges of stormwater 
and wastewater and other discharges.  This polluted water harms our ecosystems, rivers, and 
lakes, and puts drinking water sources at risk.  The Department regulates these activities 
through stormwater, wastewater and wetlands permits.  The fee affects multiple programs 
related to clean water. 
 
Permit applicants, including landowners and developers, currently pay $120 per application or 
renewal, at the time of application.  Municipalities and State Agencies are currently exempt 
from this fee.  Our proposal is to increase the fee to $240 and remove the exemptions for 
municipalities and State Agencies, ensuring all regulated entities pay the fee.   These fees are 
in the category of clean water fees assessed to support the Department’s surface water 
protection programs including the costs of monitoring, basin planning, technical assistance, 
education and outreach, permitting and oversight.  

 

STORMWATER MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 
Program Description 

Throughout the State of Vermont, surface waters are threatened by discharges of stormwater.  Polluted 
runoff from stormwater can harm our ecosystems, rivers, and lakes, and put drinking water sources at risk.  
An example of impacts include increased sediment discharged into surface waters, causing excess nutrient 
pollution, resulting in among other things, toxic blue-green algae blooms that can harm animals and people, 
as well as compromise recreational uses, tourism and economic development. The Department regulates 
these activities through stormwater permitting.   

 

 
 
Stormwater Discharge - Application Fees (Rows 91-92) 
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Stormwater application fees are assessed at the time of initial application to developers and 
landowners, and when there is substantial modification.  Currently, the application fee is 
$430 per acre, with the minimum fee $220 for projects less than one acre.  Fees are not 
assessed on permit renewals.  
 
Our proposal is to increase stormwater application fees to $860 per acre, with a minimum of 
$440 for projects less than one acre.  Fees would continue to not be assessed on permit 
renewals.     
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Increased revenues would be used to cover the technical review needed for applications and 
design materials, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s 
clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all 
stormwater programs will support our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater 
runoff as a major contributor to degraded water quality in state waters including Lake 
Champlain. 

 
Stormwater Discharge - Operating Fees (Rows 122-125)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
Operating fees are annual fees that cover the operation of an ongoing discharge of 
stormwater from a regulated project. Property owners, developers, municipalities, statewide 
will be impacted by this fee increase.  For discharges to Class A waters, the highest quality 
waters in the state, the current fee is $255 per acre, with a minimum of $235 per site.  For 
discharges to Class B waters, the majority of waters in the state, the current fee is $80 per 
acre, with a minimum of $80 per site.   
 
Under this proposal, the fee for discharges to Class A waters will be increased to $310 per 
acre with a minimum fee of $310.  Fees associated with discharges to Class B waters will be 
increased to $160 per acre with a minimum of $160 per site.  Stormwater operating fees with 
discharges to Class B waters fee affects over 2,000 projects, including residential, commercial, 
industrial and transportation.   

 

Revenues from these fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 
Stormwater Discharge - Construction General Permit Application Fees (Rows 93-96) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Coverage under the construction general permit are required for projects that disturb more 
than one acre during construction activities and includes both low pollution risk and 
moderate pollution risk sites.   

Currently, fees are assessed on landowners and developers based on the risk of water 
pollution. The fee for a low risk site is currently $50 and a moderate risk site is $360.   
 
Our proposal is to also take into account the size of the project when assessing a fee.  For low 
risk sites less than five acres, the fee would increase to $100.  For low risk sites greater than 
five acres, the fee would increase to $220. For moderate risk sites, the fee would increase to 
$480 for projects less than five acres, and to $640 for projects greater than five acres.   
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Increased revenues from this fee would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   

 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain.  

 

Stormwater Discharge - Individual Construction Permit Application Fees (Rows 97-98) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The Stormwater Discharge Individual Construction Permit Application is for sites not eligible 
for coverage under the general permit.   

Currently, landowners and developers pay $720 for an individual construction permit 
application fee.  Among other costs of administering the stormwater program, these funds 
support the work of program staff to review applications, which is time-intensive due to the 
size and complexity of these sites. 

Our proposal is to also take into account the size of the project when assessing a fee.  Projects 
less than 10 acres will be charged $1,200, and the largest and most complicated projects over 
10 acres will be charged $1,800.   
 
Increased revenues from this fee would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   

Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 

Stormwater Multisector General Permit - Application Fee (Row 99) 
 

Fee description and explanation 
Currently, an application fee of $220 is required for multisector general permit applications.  
Applicants include industrial facilities, identified by category in federal regulations, which are 
required to control polluted stormwater. Our proposal is to increase the application fee on 
these industrial facilities to $440.   

 
Increased revenues from this fee would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
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Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 
 
 

Stormwater Multi Sector General Permit (MSGP) - Operating Fees (Row 126)  
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Operating fees are annual fees that cover the operation of an ongoing discharge of 
stormwater from a regulated project. Currently industrial facilities with discharges regulated 
under the MSGP pay $80 per year per facility.  Under our proposal, this industrial facility fee 
would be increased to $160 per facility.  This fee affects over 261 industrial facilities 
designated by federal regulations. 

 
 Revenues from these fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 
 

Municipal Separate Stormwater (MS4) Permits - Application Fee (Row 100)  
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System Permit is also called MS4 and applies to certain 
municipalities which have been designated as requiring a MS4 permit based on their size and 
location.  
 
Currently, MS4 fees are assessed on Burlington, South Burlington, Colchester, Essex, Essex 
Junction, Milton, Shelburne, Williston, Winooski, Burlington International Airport, UVM, 
Rutland Town, Rutland City, St. Albans’s Town, St. Alban’s City, and VTrans.  The application 
fee is $1,200, assessed when a project is initiated or if there is a significant change or 
amendment to activities. Our proposal is to increase the fee to $2,400.   
 
Increased revenues from this fee would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications, plan submissions, and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, 
ensure compliance, provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities 
such as basin planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
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Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 
Municipal Separate Stormwater (MS4) Permits - Operating Fees (Rows 127-128)  

Fee description and explanation 
The Municipal Separate Storm Sewer System Permit is also called MS4 and applies to certain 
municipalities which have been designated as requiring an MS4 permit based on their size 
and location.   

 
Operating fees are currently assessed annually.  The current fee is $80 per community.  Only 
municipalities that fall under the MS4 permit requirement will be assessed these fees.  The 
MS4 fee currently impacts Burlington, South Burlington, Colchester, Essex, Essex Junction, 
Milton, Shelburne, Williston, Winooski, Rutland Town, Rutland City, St. Alban’s Town,St. 
Alban’s City, Burlington International Airport, UVM, and VTrans.  
 
Under our proposal, the existing fee of $80 per community will be replaced with a fee of $10 
per acre of impervious surface.  The fees will vary depending on the level of development in a 
MS4 municipality. 
 
Revenues from these fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 
 
Residual Designation Authority Permits - Application Fees  (Rows 101-104)  
 

Fee description and explanation 
Residual designation authority (RDA) program mitigates impacts from stormwater runoff from 
impervious surfaces that contributes pollution to an impaired water.  Regulation of these sites 
is part of the Department’s strategy to improve impaired surface waters in the state. 
 
Landowners of existing development designated as requiring permit coverage due to their 
impacts to impaired waters currently pay a fee.  Class A waters are designated as the highest 
quality in the state, or waters that could be used for drinking water supplies.  Surface water 
that is not listed as Class A is considered Class B.  For discharges to Class B waters, the fee is 
$430 per acre, with a minimum fee of $220. For discharges into Class A waters, the fee is 
$1,400 per acre, with a minimum fee of $1,400. There are very few instances where RDA 
designation applies to a Class A water.  
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Our proposal is to increase the fees to $1,700 per acre with a minimum fee of $1,700 for Class 
A waters and $860 per acre for Class B waters with a minimum fee of $280 per site. This is an 
existing fee which will be expanded to more properties in the future, particularly in the Lake 
Champlain watershed. 
 
Increased revenues from this fee would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 

Residual Designation Authority Permit - Operating Fees (Rows 129-132)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
This residual designation authority (RDA) program mitigates impacts from stormwater runoff 
from impervious surfaces that contributes pollution to an impaired water.  Residual 
designation includes existing development.  Regulation of these sites is part of the 
Department’s strategy to improve impaired surface waters in the state. 
 
The fee impacts land owners of existing development designated as requiring permit 
coverage due to their impacts to impaired waters.  The current annual fee for discharges to 
Class A waters, this highest quality waters in the state, is $255 per acre with a minimum fee of 
$255.  For discharges to Class B waters, the majority of surface waters in the state, the annual 
operating fee is $80 per acre with an $80 minimum.  
 
Our proposal is to increase the operating fee to be consistent with the proposal for other 
stormwater operating fees.  The per acre fee for discharges to Class B waters will be increased 
to $160 per acre with a minimum fee of $160.  Fees for discharges to Class A waters would 
increase from to $310, with a minimum fee of $310.  Existing sites that have previously not 
been required a stormwater discharge permit would be required to pay annual operating 
fees.  These fees do not currently affect a large number of projects but may affect a larger 
number in the future as the program addresses management of impaired waterways under 
the new Clean Water Initiative and TMDL implementation plan.   
 
 Revenues from these fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 
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Municipal Roads and State Roads (TS4) Permits - Application Fee (Rows 105-106) 
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
The Municipal Roads and State Roads (TS4) Permit is a new regulatory program that will 
target reduction of sediment and phosphorus discharges to surface water by ensuring that 
best management practices including proper sizing of culverts and erosion control are 
implemented by VTrans and municipalities. 
 
Municipal and state roads do not currently require a stormwater permit, unless they expand 
or redevelop one acre of road surface, yet account for a significant portion of pollution into 
the State’s waters. The proposed municipal roads fee would initially apply to all municipalities 
in the Lake Champlain watershed, payable on a five year basis ($400 every five years), every 
time a new general permit is issued   Over time, the state intends to expand this program to 
operate statewide.  The state roads, or TS4, $1,200 per application fee would affect VTrans, 
and would be offset in part, as VTrans would no longer pay application fees under other 
stormwater discharge permits. This fee would also be paid once every 5 years. 
 
Revenues from these new fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.   
 
Stormwater management is a critical component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan.  The increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support 
our efforts to more effectively target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to 
degraded water quality in state waters including Lake Champlain. 

 

Municipal Roads and State Roads (TS4) Permits - Operating Fee (Rows 133-134) 

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
The Municipal Roads and State Roads (TS4) Permit is a new regulatory program that will 
target reduction of sediment and phosphorus discharges to surface water by ensuring that 
best management practices including proper sizing of culverts and erosion control are 
implemented by VTrans and municipalities. 
 
These are new fees.  The municipal roads fee would initially apply to all municipalities in the 
Lake Champlain watershed though the State intends to expand this program to operate 
statewide over time. In this first stage of the program, each municipality in the Lake 
Champlain watershed would be assessed a fee of $2,000 per municipality annually.   While 
there are over 100 municipalities in the Lake Champlain watershed it is anticipated that not 
all municipalities will immediately fall into the need for this authorization but will be phased 
in over the next several years.  The State Roads (TS4) operating fee is a new annual fee of 
$90,000 per year that affects VTrans.  The $90,000 increase in annual fees would be offset in 
part because VTrans would no longer pay operating fees under other stormwater discharge 
permits. 
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Revenues from these new fees would be used to cover the technical review needed for 
applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.  Stormwater management is a critical 
component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan.  The 
increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support our efforts to more effectively 
target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to degraded water quality in state 
waters including Lake Champlain. 

 

Stormwater VTrans Application Fee Exemption Removal – (Rows 208-210)  

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
Currently, VTrans does not pay a fee for application review and approval.   Our proposal is to 
remove this exemption to make fees paid by VTrans consistent with other facilities.  Specific 
fees that would fall under this exemption removal are: $430 stormwater discharge permit 
application fee, $360 construction permit application fee and $120 for the administrative 
processing fee for discharges. 

 
Revenues from removing this exemption would be used to cover the technical review needed 
for applications and design materials, perform site visits and inspections, ensure compliance, 
provide technical oversight and support, and to support other activities such as basin 
planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring.  Stormwater management is a critical 
component of the State’s clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan.  The 
increase in fees across all stormwater programs will support our efforts to more effectively 
target polluted stormwater runoff as a major contributor to degraded water quality in state 
waters including Lake Champlain. 

 

 

WASTEWATER MANAGEMENT PROGRAM 

Program Description 

Throughout the State of Vermont, surface waters are threatened by discharges of wastewater.  This 
pollution harms our ecosystems, rivers, and lakes, and puts drinking water sources at risk.  Impacts from 
wastewater treatment plants can include fish kills and beach closures due to high levels of E. Coli, a public 
health threat when not properly managed.  The Department regulates these activities through municipal 
and industrial wastewater treatment plant permits.  

 

Wastewater Treatment Plant Discharge Permit - Application Fees (Rows 82-86)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
Currently the Department regulates 226 municipal and industrial facilities that discharge to 
surface waters.  The current fee is $0.0023/gallon, with a minimum fee of $50 and maximum 
fee of $30,000. The fees are used to cover initial application reviews and process changes.  
Fees are not charged for renewal, transfer of ownership, or minor amendments.  
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Our proposal is to raise the minimum ($50 to $100) and per gallon fee ($0.0023/gallon to 
$0.003/gallon), with no increase to the maximum fee.  We propose a new fee that will charge 
for renewals, transfers of ownership, and minor amendments of $0.002/gallon, with a 
minimum fee of $50 and maximum of $5,000.  Revenues generated under this fee will 
support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan implementation.  
Increased revenues would be used to cover the technical review needed for applications and 
design materials, permitting, inspection, operator training as well as technical oversight and 
support, basin planning, hydraulic modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Pretreatment Discharge - Application Fees (Rows 87-90)  

Fee description and explanation 

Industrial facilities sometimes produce wastewater that must be pre-treated before it is 
discharged into municipal sewer systems.  These facilities produce wastewater that cannot be 
effectively managed at the municipal wastewater system without pretreatment first. The 
requirement for pretreatment protects the infrastructure of the wastewater treatment plant, 
and the ultimate discharge to surface waters.  If left untreated, these sources of wastewater 
could cause damage to the facilities and result in violations for a municipal facility that could 
result in additional costs to the municipality or rate payers.  The Department regulates these 
activities through wastewater pretreatment discharge permits.    

 
There are 44 industrial pre-treatment facilities that discharge into a municipal collection 
system.  They pay $0.12/gallon in fees, with a minimum fee of $50 per application. Renewal, 
transfer and minor amendments are currently not charged a fee.  These fees are used to 
cover permitting, inspection, and regulatory oversight costs.   
 
Our proposal is to increase the per gallon fee to $0.20/gallon, and the minimum fee to $100 
per application.  We propose to charge a renewal, transfer and minor amendment fee of 
$0.002/gallon to be consistent with the wastewater pollution discharge application fee and 
for ease of administration, with a minimum of $50. 

 
Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Discharge Pretreatment - Operating Fees (Rows 120-121)  

Fee description and explanation 
Industrial facilities that pre-treat wastes prior to discharge into a municipal collection system 
currently pay $0.0385/gallon of permitted capacity with an minimum fee of $150 with a 
maximum fee of $27,500.   

Our proposal is to raise the rate to $0.040/gallon and the minimum fee from $150 to $200.  
No increase in the maximum fee ($27,500) is proposed. 
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Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Industrial Discharge - Operating Fees (Rows 115-116)  

Fee description and explanation 
Industrial facilities that discharge to surface waters currently pay operating fees 
$0.0010/gallon with a minimum fee of $150 and a maximum fee of $210,000.  There are 
currently 31 industrial facilities that pay operating fees.  Our proposal is to increase the per 
gallon fee to $0.0015/gallon with a minimum fee of $200.  

No increase in the maximum fee ($210,000) is proposed.  Vermont Yankee has been the only 
facility to reach the maximum fee, and once the company’s discharge ceases.  

Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Discharge Municipal - Operating Fees (Rows 117-119)  

Fee description and explanation 
There are currently 88 municipal facilities that pay operating fees.  The program currently 
collects annual operating fees based on per gallon of wastewater flows through a municipal 
wastewater system.  The current fee is $0.003 per gallon with a minimum fee of $150, and a 
maximum fee of $12,500. 

Under our proposal, the minimum operating fee will increase to $200 and the maximum fee 
will remain the same.  The per gallon fee will also remain $0.003/gallon; however, the basis 
for the calculation of these fees will change.  Current fees are based on actual flows instead of 
design flows, or permitted capacity.  We propose that the fees be based on design capacity.    

Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Management – Certification of Sewage Treatment Plant Operators (Row 177)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
All treatment facilities require the employment of at least one, and in some cases as many as 
20 certified operators.     The current fee is $110, operators are required to obtain initial 
certification and renew their certification once every five years at this rate. 
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Under our proposal, the fee will be increased from $110 to $125.  DEC staff provides training, 
certification and support of wastewater treatment plant operators.  Municipalities, 
businesses with industrial wastewater discharge or contract operators will be impacted by 
this fee increase. 

 
Wastewater Management – Sludge or Septage Facility Certifications (Rows 178-179)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
Approximately 17 percent, of residual solids from wastewater treatment plants are land 
applied for agronomic benefit, or undergo advanced treatment.  This Program ensures that 
residual (sewage and sludge) treatment, storage and land application occurs responsibly with 
no impact to human health, groundwater or surface resources.  

Fees for applications for certification of sludge and septage land application facilities and for 
facilities that treat sludge or septage to pathogen reduction standards are proposed to be 
raised from $950 to $1,000, and fees for all other regulated septage and sludge storage and 
treatment facilities are raised from $110 to $125. 

The fee for land application facilities is assessed only during the initial application and upon 
renewal of the certification which can be valid for up to 10 years.  The fees for all other 
facilities will be increased from $110 to $125 per application.   

 Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

Wastewater Management - Septic Tank Pumping Fee (Row 186)  

Fee Description and Application 

Approximately 55 percent of Vermont’s population uses land based system to treat sewage 
from their homes, businesses and schools that are not connected to municipal sewer systems.  
Improper management of sewage can lead to significant health risks and harm to ecosystems.  
Landowners with soil based wastewater disposal systems typically have their septic tanks 
pumped out by a residuals (solid waste) hauler approximately once every five to seven years.  
These residuals must be treated at a certified wastewater treatment plant or solid waste 
management facility. 

Under this new fee, residuals haulers will be assessed a fee of $10 per 1,000 gallons of 
septage (residuals) hauled. The average homeowner septic tank is typically holds up to 1,000 
gallons of septage. While this fee will be assessed against septage (also known as residuals) 
haulers, the cost will likely be passed onto homeowners when they have their septic tank 
pumped.  An average single family home would see an increase of approximately $10 that 
would be assessed every five to seven years, which is the recommended period for having 
your septic tank pumped.  Since residuals haulers already bill homeowners and report 
quarterly to the DEC, administrative costs to the haulers should not be overly burdensome.    
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Revenues generated under this fee will support DEC’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues would be used to cover the 
technical review needed for applications and design materials, permitting, inspection, 
operator training, as well as technical oversight and support, basin planning, hydraulic 
modeling, and monitoring. 

 

 
 

WETLANDS PROGRAM 
Program Description 
A wetland is a unique surface water feature that provides vital functions to our environment such as flood 
storage, water quality protection, aesthetics and recreation and supports diverse species of both plant and 
animals.  Only 5 percent of Vermont’s land surface is classified as wetlands.  It is of critical importance to 
protect this valuable resource.  Where development occurs within or near wetlands, the program works with 
the developers and issues permits to authorize projects if the work can be completed with no effect on the 
wetland function.   
 

Wetlands Municipal Exemption Removal (Rows 180-181) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Currently, developer and landowners that disturb a wetland are require to pay $0.75 per 
square foot for area within a class I or II wetland and $0.25 per square foot for area within a 
wetland buffer.  Class I and Class II wetlands are considered to be of highest value and are 
regulated by DEC.  Class III wetlands, also often involved in development, some are typically 
regulated by the Army Corps of Engineers.  A wetland buffer is the area adjacent to a wetland 
which protects the wetland from outside disturbances. 

Under this proposal, the per acre fees will not change, however, the exemption for 
municipalities will be removed.  The current fee of $0.75 per square foot of proposed impact 
to Class I or II wetlands and $0.25 per square foot of proposed impact to Class I or Class II 
wetland buffers will remain the same.      

These fees will support the state’s clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan 
implementation.  Increased revenues will be used to support technical review and site 
inspections necessary for permitting and related approvals. 

 

Wetlands VTrans Exemption Removal (Rows 182-183)  

Fee Description and Explanation 
Similar to the municipal exemption removal described above, the per acre fees will not 
change, however, VTrans have previously been exempt from paying this fee. The current fee 
of $0.75 per square foot of proposed impact to Class I or II wetlands and $0.25 per square 
foot of proposed impact to Class I or Class II wetland buffers will remain the same.  

These fees will support the state’s clean water initiative and Lake Champlain restoration plan 
implementation.  Increased revenues will be used to support technical review and site 
inspections necessary for permitting and related approvals. 
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Wetlands After the Fact Permit Fees and Application Resubmittal (Row 184) 

Fee Description and Explanation 
Landowners and developers that seek approval from the wetlands program after disturbance 
to the wetland has already occurred pay the same square foot fees of $0.75 for activity in a 
Class I or Class II wetland and $0.25 per square foot in a wetland buffer.  This is the same fee 
as people who have gone through the proper permitting review process.   
 
We are proposing to increase this fee to $1.50 per square foot.  When a violation occurs, in a 
few instances, the best solution is to leave the activity in place rather than disturb the 
wetland again.  After the Fact Permits receive a more intensive review and require more staff 
time.  After the Fact permitting and violations can often hold up the development process for 
those seeking permits before construction because DEC staff review time is spent addressing 
after the fact permitting and violations.  Discouraging this activity by seeking guidance and 
technical assistance prior to undertaking a project will provide benefit to the environment 
and those who are appropriately moving through the permitting process.    
This increase fee pays for staff time working towards project compliance which is more time 
consuming than the regular permitting process. Increased revenues will be used to support 
technical review and site inspections necessary for permitting and related approvals, basin 
planning and modelling. These fees will support the state’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.   

 

Wetlands Application Revision Fee (Row 185)  

Fee Description and Application 
This proposal includes a new $100 fee charged for each wetland application revision.  While, 
this fee will not create a large amount of revenue, it will lead to better initial applications and 
fewer submittals for staff to review. The program currently processes approximately 100 
permits per year, it is estimated that about half of these are returned to the applicant for 
revision.  

Property owners, municipalities, and developers applying for wetlands permits will be 
impacted by this fee.  These fees will support the state’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain restoration plan implementation.  Increased revenues will be used to support 
technical review and site inspections necessary for permitting and related approvals, basin 
planning and modelling. 

 
RIVERS PROGRAM 

 
 
Program Description 
Vermont’s rivers and streams are valued not only for aesthetics and recreation, but also for their important 
role in mitigating flood hazards. Changes to the morphology of a river can alter the path of and velocity of 
water flow resulting in increased sedimentation, flooding and aquatic ecosystem destruction.  The Rivers 
program regulates activities that occur within rivers and streams that include greater than 10 cubic yards of 
fill.  Typically these stream alteration projects include new or replacement bridges and culverts, stream bed 
and bank stabilization projects and stream channel realignment projects.    
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Stream Alteration Permits (Rows 162-166) 
 

Fee Description and Explanation 
This program is implemented under both a general permit for emergency projects (necessary 
to address imminent or next flood threats to improved property) and individual permits for 
more technically complex projects.  Applicants currently pay $225 for an individual stream 
alteration permit.  There is currently no fee assessed for the general permit, and the program 
is heavily general funded.  Municipalities and VTrans are exempt from the individual permit 
fees landowners pay.  
 
Under our fee proposal, all applicants would pay $200 for coverage under the general permit 
and $350 for an individual permit. This is a one-time fee at the time of initial application.  
Municipalities and VTrans would no longer be exempt from these fees. 
 
Services provided by the program include review, and inspection of projects to assure 
affected landowners and general public benefit by maintaining stream standards to reduce 
flood and fluvial erosion hazards and significant damage to fish and wildlife. 
 
Managing activities in rivers and streams is part of state’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain TMDL implementation plan.  The River Management provides permitting services, 
technical assistance and outreach to applicants, and provides monitoring and oversight.   

 
 
Flood Hazard Area Permits (Rows 167-170)  

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
Vermont’s rivers and streams are valued not only for aesthetics and recreation, but also for 
their important role in mitigating flood hazards. Development in flood hazard areas and river 
corridors can have serious consequences, to human health, land quality, and fish and wild life 
if not properly managed.  This program regulates development and state facility 
encroachments within flood hazard areas and river corridors requiring an individual permit 
under the Flood Hazard Area and River Corridor Rules.    
 
This is a new fee removing the exemption for state facilities and municipalities in flood hazard 
areas and river corridors.  The permit fees will range from $200 to $350 under an Individual 
Permit for state facilities, depending if detailed engineering and technical (hydraulic and 
hydrologic) modeling is required.   
 
Services provided by the Program include review, and inspection of projects to assure 
affected landowners and general public benefit by minimizing risk to flood hazard areas as a 
result of development.   
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Managing activities in rivers and streams is part of state’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain TMDL implementation plan.  The Rivers Program provides permitting services, 
technical assistance and outreach to applicants, and provides monitoring and oversight. 
 
By having the opportunity to conduct technical modelling of stream equilibrium conditions, 
the development community, municipalities and general public benefit by the assurance that 
proposed developments will meet state standards designed to reduce new flood and fluvial 
erosion hazards. 

 
Rivers Program River Corridor Map Amendment (Row 171) 

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
Vermont’s rivers and streams are valued not only for aesthetics and recreation, but also for 
their important role in mitigating flood hazards. Development in flood hazard areas and river 
corridors can have serious consequences, to human health, land quality, and fish and wild life 
if not properly managed.  The purpose of this program is to review and approve proposed 
major changes to flood hazard areas and river corridors during the Act 250 permitting process 
or municipal flood hazard area and river corridor bylaws reviews.   

 
Currently developers with projects requiring Act 250 or municipal land use permits who wish 
to challenge the Agency’s published river corridor base maps are not assessed a fee.  
 
Under our proposal, there will be a fee of $350 to cover staff time associated with these 
reviews and amendments to the Agency’s base map.  It is estimated that we will review 10 
projects per year. 
 

LAKES AND PONDS PROGRAM 
Program Description 
The Lake Encroachment Permit program has jurisdiction over work in the public water of lakes, ponds and 
reservoirs.  Permit conditions aim to reduce impact to public trust resources (including water quality, 
habitat, and recreation/navigation) and to minimize new fill in lakes.  Projects typically include retaining 
walls, marinas, bridges, dredge and fill, and access area work. Municipal projects usually include installation 
of dry hydrants and stabilization of road banks along lakes. 
 
Throughout the State of Vermont, lakes, ponds and reservoirs are challenged with development along their 
shorelines which can cause unintended consequences such as water pollution and harm to fisheries and 
shoreline habitat for birds and other wildlife. 

 
Lake Encroachment Permit VTrans and Municipal Exemption Removal (Row 211-219)- Clean Water 

 
Fee Description and Explanation 
While the proposal does not change the fees, it does involve the removal of an exemption for 
municipalities and VTrans projects so that both entities will pay the same fees as private 
landowners.   VTrans projects usually include replacement bridges and stabilization of road 
banks along lakes.  Typical municipal projects include retaining walls, shoreline stabilization 
along town roads, town marinas, bridges, dredge and fill and possibly town boat ramp work.  
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Under this proposal, VTrans and municipalities are required to pay a fee ranging from $155 to 
$300 depending on the type of project. Review of VTrans and some municipal projects often 
involves substantial staff time. Particularly when a project is reviewed in the design phase, 
lake and shoreland protection can be maximized. 
 
Managing activities along shorelines is part of the state’s clean water initiative and Lake 
Champlain TMDL implementation plan.   The Lakes and Ponds program provides permitting 
services, technical assistance and outreach to applicants, and provides monitoring and 
oversight. 
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